
Parkway Little League
P.O. Box 320152

West Roxbury, MA 02132

PLL Meeting Minutes for 12/13/2021, 6:30 p.m. at Elks club

Attendance

Kevin Boczkowski
Ian Browne
John Burns
Kevin Cloutier
Rich Curran
Keith Gagnon
Pat Goonan
Dave Greenwood
Masai King
Mike Liendo
Mark Loewen
Tim Mills
Matt Pieroway
Dennis Roache
Michael Seaton
Bill Sittig
Brian Taggart

Senior Member
John Consolini

11:9:8
Bunker Field Update
Dennis Roache says he is still waiting for the design plan. They are 
working on it. They hope to be able to present the design for the January 
meeting. We’re still on track with our timeline. Goal remains to be 
partially under construction this March, if weather cooperates, working on
the hill. The field demo will be shortly after the 2022 season ends. 

12:13:1
Massachusetts ARPA Bill
State Senator Mike Rush and State Rep Ed Coppinger put us on the ARPA 
bill, which has something to do with the federal COVID money that came to 
the state a few weeks ago. We were put into the bill by both of those 
politicians. PLL will be receiving $50,000 this spring. Dennis thinks the 
smartest thing to do with that money is to put it aside toward the Bunker 
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Field stuff. If it isn’t needed for that, we can re-assess how to spend 
it.

11:8:4
President’s Budget for 2022
President Dennis Roache and Treasurer Brian Taggart put together a 
proposed budget for 2022. It was sent around to the board. Budget will be 
officially voted on by the board at the January board meeting.

Dennis Roache notes that the biggest change to the budget is due to a 
change in Majors uniforms. We’re going to go to more of a dry-fit style 
shirt. No longer the heavy duty shirts. The shirts we used to buy, you 
can’t replace them on an individual basis. Technology has now caught up. 
If you can get the dry-fit, three buttons, you can go order one if you 
need one, two if you need two. We are still trying to figure out what the 
model will be on this long term.

Action: If anyone has any ideas for the budget, please let Dennis, Brian 
Taggart or Rich Curran know before we see the final proposal at the next 
meeting.

12:13:2
Sponsorship Budget
Dave Greenwood sent out an e-mail to sponsors and has already gotten a 
good response and received some checks already for the coming season. Dave
is in the works of trying to plan a couple of nights at some restaurants, 
things like that, that some of the schools do. He is working with Salem 
Food Market and some other companies. Dave plans on doing the raffle 
again.

12:13:3
Registration opening
We’d like to take a different approach this year and get registration open
sooner than normal. Usually we open the first week in January. Dennis will
talk to Mike Seaton so we can open ASAP. There are many reasons behind us.
One is a supply chain issue with uniforms. We also need to get more 
stringent on the CORI forms with all volunteers so the faster everyone is 
registered, the quicker we can know who the volunteers will be. If Majors 
coaches are going to start practicing in January, all volunteers must be 
CORI’d. Teams and volunteers need to be in place. Mike Seaton will set up 
e-mail blasts. We’ll run an ad in the Bulletin. Hockey calls for 
registration in March when the season doesn’t start until September. 
There’s no reason we can’t be more proactive about this. Same with flag 
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football. The eventual model will be when we do tryouts in the fall, we 
can offer full registration at that time for all divisions. 

Action: Mike Seaton to let the membership know ASAP via e-mail that 
registration is open for 2022. People will have roughly six weeks to 
register until a late fee kicks in. 

12:13:4
Updated CORI process
Safety officer John Burns has put together a manual on a more stringent 
CORI process that all teams in all divisions will follow. All the 
requirements that volunteers need to do are in this manual. It is the 
responsibility of each team manager to make sure all that he/she completes
all necessary CORI/volunteer forms and that all members of their staff do 
so as well. All the approved coaches will be listed on the website, in 
alphabetical order. If you’re not on that list, you’re not allowed on the 
field. 

If you are caught on the field and are not CORI’d and on the approved 
coach list, the first offense is that the manager of that team will be 
suspended for one game. Second offense will be a three-game suspension for
that manager. The third offense, the manager will be removed from the 
team. The league GMs will work with managers to make sure their teams are 
fully CORI’d. John wants all board members to be invested in this. If you 
see someone on the field who isn’t on that approved list, make sure to get
them off the field right away.

12:13:5
Code of Conduct Update
Burns adds that the Code of Conduct is going to be updated. There were 
some issues as far as the umpires, and their willingness to come back to 
PLL. Times have changed, and all of our coaches needs to be respectful of 
umpires. We’re going to have a zero-tolerance policy on this. Dennis adds 
that umpires quitting because of how they are treated has become an issue 
at the national and local level. We need to have a policy in place to 
address this so it isn’t an issue in Parkway Little League. 

12:13:5
Website update
This is just making sure we work with Mike Seaton to get everything on for
the website as it pertains to registration and rosters and any other info 
that families need, etc. Mike will work with the GMS on loading their 
rosters once rosters start being built.
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12:13:6
Winter Clinics
Pat Goonan is working on this. He will identify which might be the best 
clinics for our players this winter. We’ve used Roxbury Latin in recent 
years, but venues like that might become more challenging both due to 
COVID, and other issues. Dennis mentions maybe TJO’s or other local indoor
clinics could be an option.

Action: Pat Goonan will get back to us on Winter clinic options.

12:13:7
Majors schedule
Commissioner Bill Sittig sent out four versions of a schedule. A 14-game 
schedule, 16-game schedule, 18-game schedule and then a 14-game schedule 
that is condensed. The condensed schedule would have two weeks that you’d 
have a third game. In this format, we could potentially be done with the 
regular season by June 4. This would give us at least a week for potential
makeup games. We’re trying to have more of a lag time between the end of 
the Majors playoffs and All-Stars.

There is a motion to approve the 14-game, condensed schedule for Majors to
end June 4 or thereabouts. This motion is seconded and approved by 
majority.

Action: Bill Sittig will finalize this schedule and present it to the 
board

12:13:8
Opening Day planning
It was decided at the last board meeting that Opening Day will be on 
Saturday, April 9. Dennis Roache will work with Masai King on the 
preparations. This will entail getting the permitting in place, also 
planning the day and how it will operate. We’ll be in touch with our food 
vendor. Bill Sittig is going to help out with the Opening Day party, which
could be held at the Irish Social Club.

Action: Opening Day coordinator Masai King will work with Dennis and 
others to get festivities set up, organized.

12:13:9
Equipment update
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Richie Curran has been in touch with Piesco about Majors uniforms 
(discussed above in item . Once we get the proofs back for the Majors 
uniforms, Richie will reach out to the coaches and get sizes. 

12:13:10 
Division structures, rules
We did a great job of making some adjustments last year, says Dennis, with
all the divisions. It’s time to memorialize our adjustments. If you’re a 
GM, you need to put that stuff on paper. We’re talking about having a one-
page fact sheet together for how each division works and we’ll adjust so 
they all look the same. We’ll decide whether to post to the website. This 
will be everything from rules to time limits to pitch limits, etc. Let’s 
get this all on paper by the next meeting or two so there are no 
discrepancies during the season of how to operate.

Action: The goal is to get all these rules per division memorialized by 
the February board meeting.


